
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Club Officers & Directors 
  

President: John Stumm-KG6ZBN Director: Peter Chandler-KK6WLN 
1st VP: Larry Bragg-N7LWB Director: Larry Griffith-KM6ONQ 
2nd VP: Frederick MacHado-KN6NCV Director: Rick Simmons-KN6NOC 
Secretary: Scott Royer-KM6RLD Net Chief Neal Janzen-N6YGG 
Treasurer: Steve Holmes-KM6POI Communicator Editor: : Larry Bragg-N7LWB 

 

 
 

Ju ly  COMMUNICATOR 
The Communicator newsletter editor is Larry Bragg, N7LWB 

assisted by Rick Simmons, KN6NOC and Dave & Reba Peterson, KM6PJE 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KERN COUNTY ð CENTRAL VALLEY  

AMATEUR RADIO CLUB  

W6LIE  
 

 
Ju ly  2023  

Upcoming Event 

 

July 27 ï Club Meeting 

Please join us for our 
upcoming meeting, Thursday 

July 27 at the East 
Bakersfield Veterans Hall, 
located 2101 Ridge Rd. All 
are welcome. Times of the 
meetings; 6:pm for the board, 
7:pm for the club meeting.  
 
The meeting topic will be a 

Field Day summary or recap. 
Terry, N6AJ will also be 
sharing his recent experience 
on POTA, and there will also 
be a raffle prize, so get your 
tickets at the meeting. 

Message from John, KG6ZBN 

KCCVARC President 
 

Greetings everyone, 

I hope your summer is going well. The heat is 
definitely on now so be sure to respond appropriately. I 
am happy to report that this year's Field Day went very 

well. Many thanks to Rick and wife Deb for hosting 
the event. Thanks to mother nature for the abnormally 
nice weather as well. We had an excellent turnout with 
over 30 in attendance. About 2/3's members and the 
rest family members. We even had a family of 4 
passing through from the southland and who found our 
location via GPS. The father was licensed and joined 
right in. The 9 stations we employed had varying 
degrees of success as band conditions were not the best 

early on. We still managed 101 contacts with about 
half SSB and the rest digital (FT-8). There was a great 
BBQ halfway thru. The Simmons and their two boys 
did a phenomenal job putting it on. More details, 
results, and takeaways at July's meeting. 
 

73, John, Kg6zbn 

 

 

 



 

The Treasurerôs Report, submitted by Steve, KM6POI  

 
The club's budget for June is: 
Starting balance is 6,679.90 
Ending balance is 6,679.90 
No raffle prizes due to field day. 
 
Congratulations To Leonard, N6ZKI for passing his General Class license at the last V.E. 

examination.  The next VE examination will be held September 8th.  Please Contact Larry, 
KM6OQI if interested. 
 

Field Day 2023 Pictures. Submitted by Jerry, KB7BX 

 

           
 

         
 

                     



      
 
 

                  
 
 

                   
 

 

KCCVARC Repeater Frequencies 

145.15 146.91 224.06 443.9 52.78 

minus minus minus plus minus 

100 100 100 100 82.5 

Breckenridge Mtn Grapevine Peak Breckenridge Mtn Low level North of Town Grapevine Peak 

    
Off the AirïStorm Damage 

 



             
 

                               
 

       
        

                            
 


